
 

VJJ/KMC 

 

30 March 2021 

 

Dear Parent and Carers 

 

This half term has gone by very quickly; it seems like no time at all since we welcomed students back 

into school. Now we are nearly at the Easter holidays I wanted to write to you to update you on a 

number of important areas. 

 

As we approach the final weeks of Year 12, our students are working hard and I would like to commend 

them for their mature approach since returning to school.  

 

Exam Grading 

As you will already be aware this year’s exams have been cancelled and on Friday the Joint Council for 

Qualifications published the detailed guidance on how exams will be graded this year. There is a 

summary for students and parents which I have included with this letter. We are looking at the detail 

in the guidance carefully to ensure that our students are given the best possible chance to achieve 

their potential in their qualifications. I would like to take this opportunity to reassure our students 

that we will be following the guidance and ensuring a fair process is in place. Students should not 

worry about this process. They should continue to work hard and follow the advice of their teachers. 

 

Most students will have completed all their assessments by May half term for the AS level grading 

process. This means that lessons will be continuing straight after half term teachers will be teaching 

the A level content from Monday 7 June. Year 12 students are expected to return to school after 

May half term and continue with their lessons as normal. 

 

Results Day 

Results day has been changed this year and will take place on Tuesday 10 August 2021. We will let you 

have details of this nearer the time. 

 

Test and Trace support payments   

Please be aware that some parents of children asked to self-isolate are now eligible for financial 

support under the Test and Trace Support Payment scheme. Details can be found by following this 

link: 

https://www.gov.uk/test-and-trace-support-payment 

Asymptomatic testing  

Thank you to students, parents and carers for their support with home testing. This should continue 

to happen over the Easter holidays with students being tested on Monday and Thursday mornings. 

Please remember to log the result of the test (even if it is negative) with NHS Test and Trace and the 

school. Details of how to do this are in the booklets that come with the test kits. 

If you would like your child to be tested in school after the Easter holidays please let us know by 

emailing student.testing@caldew.cumbria.sch.uk 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/test-and-trace-support-payment
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Positive Cases 

If your child has a positive PCR test result in the first 6 days after the end of term (Friday 2 April - 

Wednesday 7 April) please inform the school by emailing vicki.jackson@caldew.cumbria.sch.uk and 

paul.hammond@caldew.cumbria.sch.uk so we can do contact tracing. In the email please tell us the 

date of the test and when symptoms started. 

If your child has a positive Lateral Flow test you should arrange for them to have a PCR test. Please 

let us know the result of this.  

Summer Term 

As previously advised in the end of term letter at Christmas, students will return to school for the 

summer term on Friday 16 April. 

 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your support over the past few weeks. 

The past year has been a difficult and anxious time for everyone and without the support of parents 

and carers things would have been even more difficult for us. I just really hope that the improvements 

in infection rates and the roll out of the vaccine mean that a more normal life isn’t too far away. I can’t 

wait until we can get our school back to normal!   

 

 I hope that you are all able to have a lovely Easter holiday. 

 

Your sincerely 

 

 
 

Vicki Jackson 

Headteacher 
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